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January 28, 1975

Dear Bill:

Many thanks for forwarding the clipping about the "good
old days" on the USS Monterey. It brought back great
memories of wonderful friends with whom I served. While
we did have some harrowing experiences it was invaluable
training and I'm sure we all benefitted from it immeasurably.

In retrospect it seems like a long time ago and at that time
I'm sure none of us, least of all I, ever dreamed I would
one day be Commander-in-Chief! Unquestionably it's a great
‘honor and source of pride to hold this office, but I'm dlso
humbled by its awesome responsibilities.

I'm of course not as accessible as I used to be on Capitol
Hill, but if and when you are in Washingtom I hope we may
have an opportunity to get together to reminisce a bit.

Thank you again for getting in touch with me through Bob
!'ht-ut personal regards.
Sincerely,
‘I‘!{ ,f il s
Mr. Willism V. Breslin
Breslin and Schepisi

po Palisade Avenue
/ Englewood Cliffs, New Jersey 07632
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BRESLIN AND SCHEPISI
COUNSELLORS AT LaAwWw
640 PALISADE AVENUE
ENGLEwWOOD CLIFFS. N. J. 07632

568-3086

AREA CODE 201
WILLIAM V. BRESLIN OF COUNSEL
JOHN A. SCHEPISI DONALD M. WAESCHE

EDWARD F. BRESLIN

MENELAOS TOSKOS

December 19, 1974

Honorable John Hartmann
Counselor to the President
White House

Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Hartmann:

I am taking the liberty of enclosing a clipping from the "Record"
published in Bergen County, New Jersey, which is self-explanatory.

I had the extreme pleasure of serving as a shipmate with President
Ford. 1If you have a moment to get away from the burdens of
Government, I would appreciate your showing this clipping to
President Ford, give him my best regards and tell him I still have
a picture of the players in a basketball game between the Aviators
and the Ship's Officers on the elevator on the hangar deck of the
Monterey.

I am certain that this picture with President Ford in the fore-
ground will bring back pleasant remembrances of a fine interlude
in the Pacific War.

Respectfully,

Wi¥liam V. Breslin
WVB:ms
Encl.








